South Central Workforce Council

June 10, 2015
706 N. Victory Drive
Mankato, MN 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Deb Barnes at 3:00 p.m.  
I. Roll Call
Members Present: Deb Barnes, Christine Bauman, Bill FitzSimmons, Duane Lambrecht, Grant Moody, Steve Pierce, Linsey Preuss, Dr. Susan Tarnowski, Larry Treptow, Karen Wolters and Reggie Worlds 
Members Excused: Jim Abraham, Bill Aufderheide, Candice Fenske, Amanda Mackie, Shane Meier, Bill Meyer, Dennis Siemer, Joan Tesdahl, and Tim Wenzel
Members Absent: Jon Nowak and John Schons
Guests Present:  Randy Long, MN DEED; Andrea Weier, MVAC
Staff Present:  Diane Halvorson, Heather Gleason
II.
Approval of the Agenda
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the agenda.   A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Reggie Worlds to approve the agenda.  The motion carried.

III.
Approval of Minutes
Chair Deb Barnes called for approval of the March meeting minutes.  A motion was made by Larry Treptow and seconded by Steve Pierce to approve the minutes.  The motion carried.
IV.
Re-Appointment of WorkForce Council Members

Chair Deb Barnes called for the approval of the Re-Appointment of WorkForce Council members: Deb Barnes, Candice Fenske and John Schons.  These members have completed a three-year term and are willing to serve on the Council for an additional 3 years.   A motion was made by Reggie Worlds and seconded by Linsey Preuss to approve the re-appointments.  The motion carried.
V.
Program Year 2015 Budgets

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the projected revenues and budgets for Program Year 2015.   The Adult program received a 12.9% decrease and the Dislocated Worker program received a 13% decrease.  The State Dislocated Worker was an estimate if there are no changes in the legislature.  The program funds are dispersed over the following categories:

· Administration – 10%

· Program (Staff) – 35.5%

· Support – 6.1%

· Training – 48.4%

Diane also reviewed the Youth and MN Youth budgets.  The Youth program received a 14.5% decrease and the MN Youth program allocation has not be released yet.  The program funds are dispersed over the following categories:

· Administration – 10%

· Direct Program/Training – 51.4%

· Support – 4.2%

· Wages/Training – 34.4%

A motion to approve the budgets was made by Steve Pierce and seconded by Bill FitzSimmons.  The motion carried.  Reggie Worlds abstained.
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the proposed 2015 Workforce Council Administrative Budget.  Increases were made in the health and property insurance and staff salaries, as recommended by the Executive Committee.
A motion to approve the Workforce Council Administrative Budget was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Reggie Worlds.  The motion carried.
II. Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act Resolution
Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed information and a Resolution on the designation of Workforce Development Areas, Workforce Development Board and Regional Planning Areas.  A motion to approve the Resolution was made by Bill FitzSimmons and Duane Lambrecht.  A roll call vote was unanimous.  The motion carried. 
It was noted that the September Council meeting will be for regional planning. 

III. Grants

Diane Halvorson reported that Kato Engineering laid off 80 people.  We submitted a proposal for a special grant to provide services to employees impacted by the layoff.  There have been a number of mid-sized layoffs at Michael Foods in Gaylord and an assisted living facility in Waterville.  An additional $130,000 in Dislocated Worker funding was requested.  

South Central applied for a Career Pathway grant to continue the healthcare and manufacturing career pathways. If funded, we will develop a new career pathway in transportation.  South Central College plans to begin a truck driving training in 2016.

South Central is also part of a statewide apprenticeship grant proposal and a grant proposal with South Central College for apprenticeships in agriculture.

Heather Gleason reported that a grant proposal was submitted for a Youth at Work grant to continue the initiative to serve youth from communities of color.  

IV. Committee Reports
Youth Council

Heather Gleason reported that the Youth Council met in May and reviewed the changes to the WIOA youth program.  The eligibility, services and performance will be different.  The biggest change is a focus on out-of-school youth.  The Youth Council updated youth directories that feature resources in the nine county area.  Lastly, Reggie Worlds and Deanna Steffensmeier were voted in as Co-Chairs of the Youth Council.  
Executive Committee

Deb Barnes reported that the Executive Committee completed staff reviews as well as other items addressed in the agenda.  
Operations Committee

Christine Bauman reported that the Operations Committee met earlier this week.  The committee reviewed the Cost Allocation Plans.  There are some new staff starting at the Workforce Center so they have been preparing the space.   Christine Bauman and Reggie Worlds attended the Joint Counselor Conference.    

Business Services
Randy Long distributed and reviewed the Business Services report.  South Central is the fastest growing region in the state and 20th in the country.  Within a 50 mile radius, there are close to 4,000 job openings posted on Indeed.  Randy continues to get requests for salary information.  Companies report that they are not getting enough applicants so he has been working with them on recruiting and retention strategies. There have been 7 job fairs since January.   Diane Halvorson added that at the height of the recession there were 9.9 job seekers for each job opening and now there are 1.5 job seekers per opening.  
V. Election of Officers

Chair Deb Barnes called for the Elections of Officers.  A motion was made by Bill FitzSimmons and seconded by Steve Pierce to cast a unanimous ballot for Deb Barnes as Chair and Candace Fenske as Vice Chair.  The motion carried. 

VI. Other Business

Bill FitzSimmons reported that tax season is over and he prepared 1,400 returns. 
Duane Lambrecht reported that he will be raising the flag at a Twins game for a welcome home for Vietnam Veterans.
Dr. Susan Tarnowski reported that South Central College has a program that targets veterans to enter agriculture careers.  They will have a campus workshop for staff on credit for prior learning.  The nursing pass rates have increased to 87.5% from 50%.  They are also looking at new curriculum development geared to variety of students.  The carpentry program will be starting at the Faribault campus in the fall.  They are hiring welding instructors.  Discussed partnership with Adult Basic Education.  

Karen Wolters reported that Adult Basic Education served 750 students and 400 were functioning below a 6th grade level.  They are looking at short term industry credentials such as ServSafe certification for food preparation and ParaPro certification for paraprofessional positions.  This consortium has the first 2 graduates of the Adult Diploma program.  They have 24 students attending a job seeking course.  

Reggie Worlds reported that due to Wagner-Peyser funding, there are brainstorming ideas to save money statewide.  They are looking at ways to engage the underserved populations including refugees and migrant workers. 

Christine Bauman reported that Vocational Rehabilitation Services is part of a new project with the Institute of Community Inclusion that engages Social Security Disability Insurance (SSDI) recipients to get them back into the workforce.  They are hiring a placement coordinator and financial educator. 

Larry Treptow reported that Wells Concrete acquired another company which has provided a competitive advantage when bidding jobs.  They have an employee engagement initiative to retain and attract employees.  They are also looking at pay for performance model.

Linsey Preuss reported that she has been with the City of Fairmont for 4 months and has had 3 Tax Increment Financing (TIF) projects for office space, retail space, redevelopment, and housing extension for elderly.  They have over $6 million in private investments which retained 30 jobs. They are also having a video contest of the fun things you can do in the area that demonstrates the quality of life for Fairmont and Martin Co.

Deb Barnes reported that the reimbursement system in long term healthcare has changed and has added funding which allows facilities to pay better wages and retain employees.  She will have 2 interns from the Martin County Summer Employment Program. 
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held at 3:00 p.m. Wednesday, September 9th.  
The meeting adjourned.
Signed by:___________________________________


     
      Deb Barnes, Chair
